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Infrastructure Corridor 

Although the proposed Infrastructure Corridor has not been part of any discussions in the 
Burrup Peninsula Draft Land Use and Management Plan, it has been included in all figures 
showing land use allocations for the Peninsula (see Figures 2 and 3). 

The EPA considers that the potential environmental impacts of the corridor itself have not been 
evaluated. It is believed that because the corridor traverses areas with identified high 
conservation, heritage and recreation values, and because it logically leads to a requirement for 
access across the System Recommendation 8.5 area of Searipple Passage and Dolphin Island (a 
Nature Reserve) to Legendre Island, it is essential that a proper environmental impact 
assessment is undertaken before any decisions are made to pursue the corridor concept. 

The EPA considers that such a proposal would be likely to be found environmentally 
unacceptable. The EPA believes that the difficulties in making this access across the northern 
Burrup Peninsula to Dolphin and Legendre Islands environmentally acceptable will be 
considerable and should not be underestimated. 

Conservation zones 

Much of the Burrup Peninsula flora and fauna has not been adequately mapped. However, 
sufficient is known about the Peninsula to set aside areas for protection. 

The Conservation Zones identified are environmentally acceptable and are supported by the 
EPA. The Burrup Peninsula Draft Land Use and Management Plan presents strong justification 
for this zone. 

6.2 Regional Perspective 

The EPA supports the formulation of a plan for the Burrup Peninsula, and appreciates the 
difficulties in attempting to accommodate the competing uses for the Peninsula. It is considered 
that this plan is an improvement on that which was included in the Pilbara 21 study, though 
there are a number of issues which require further investigation and resolution. 

The Burrup Peninsula Draft Land Use and Management Plan is intended to substantially 
influence the evolving patterns of land use in the coastal Pilbara. It also has the potential to 
determine the ultimate fate of some outstanding conservation and heritage values that may not be 
replicated elsewhere, and almost certainly not replicated in terms of their richness. As such, the 
allocation of land at this stage for particular uses is a crucial and fundamental step in 
determining the level of environmental protection afforded to certain areas. If an area of land is 
incorrectly allocated, it will be extremely difficult to achieve the protection of the environmental 
values of that area through assessment of specific development proposals at a later stage. 

The EPA believes that any plan for the Burrup Peninsula should be placed within the context of 
an overall plan for the Pilbara region. The Pilbara 21 study, which was finalised in June 1992, 
commenced the process of providing a regional plan for the Pilbara. The State Government 
accepted that plan as the basis for future development strategies in the Pilbara. Since then, the 
Department of Resources Development has been investigating a number of different sites to 
facilitate industrial development in the Pilbara in a series of separate studies. These include the 
Karratha, Cape Lambert, and Port Hedland heavy industry site studies. 

The EPA is presently reviewing the proposed Maitland Industrial Estate west of Karratha and 
the Boodarie Industrial Estate west of Port Hedland, as well as considering several specific 
majorindustrial development proposals close to but outside these estates. 

Where land has already been allocated to the Industrial zone, usually through existing 
Agreement Acts, there may be the capacity to review future development of that land and 
negotiate reallocation to alternative industrial developments. The EPA would encourage such a 
review to ensure that land suitable for industrial development is utilised for that purpose. 
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